PLEASANT TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING MINUTES		Thursday, January 16, 2020

[bookmark: _Hlk2324564]CALL TO ORDER AND PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:	6:32 PM
Trustees: Jeff Haenggi – Trustee, Katie Gossman – Treasurer, Michael Seeds – Clerk were present for the meeting.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: (~recording mark 00:32)
Motion was made and seconded to approve December 2019 regular and December 2019 year end Special meeting minutes	VOTE 3:0 For

OVERSEER’S REPORT: (~recording mark 1:30)
Overseer McGowan reviewed the Overseer’s Report (see website for information).  

CLERK’S REPORT: (~recording mark 2:50)
Clerk Seeds has been working on the new website.  This has been converted over from Lee Media to HostGator and provides more features and flexibility.  This change will save the township over $2,800 over the next three years.  He also created a new Overseer’s form that has been implemented by Overseer McGowan.  Clerk Seeds also discussed the new Federal Motor Carrier Safety Administration (FMCSA) that is now required by the Federal Government for all CDL drivers and employers of those drivers.  This is a Consortium that will keep a database of all drug tests of drivers.  This is required to be used by all employers every year for each employee to ensure they have passed random or other employment drug testing.  

TREASURER’S REPORT: (~recording mark 5:21)
Treasurer Gossman provided the Financial report information.  She had no additional items for the meeting.
Financial Report –– Beginning Balance: $239,069.25 – Cleared Transactions: $224,544.93 – Ending Balance: $151,795.5
	Motion was made and seconded to approve January 2020 Vouchers
	VOTE 3:0 For



TRUSTEE’S REPORT: (~recording mark 8:04)
[bookmark: _GoBack]Trustee Haenggi explained that the FEMA deadline for last year’s storms has been extended.  No new dates have been given when this will be completed, and he hopes we will get any money for the disaster before the end of the year.  

During Citizen Discussion, Trustee Haenggi went into a little more detail about ending our contract with Lee Media.  He explained there was no issue with Lee Media and enjoyed working with them in the past.  The main reason was to save money for the citizens of the township.  He also brought up that the roundabout is still on target to begin this spring, early summer.  We will keep citizens informed as information becomes available.

BOARD BUSINESS: (~recording mark 9:05)
Motions were made and seconded on the following:
	1.
	Motion to send the township Annual Report to the Butler County Clerk by January 31st, 2020
	VOTE 3:0 For

	2.
	Motion to change hosts for township website and ending Lee Media contract
	VOTE 3:0 For

	3.
	Motion to properly destroy the paper 2009 records
	VOTE 3:0 For



CITIZEN DISCUSSION: (~recording mark 10:40)
Some comments and questions on our new web hosting.  

ADJOURNMENT:
Meeting adjourned at 6:47 PM

Details and recordings available at www.PleasantTownshipBuCo.com	Location: American State Bank & Trust Room
